
FIRE DISTRICT #1  

Bi-Monthly Meeting 

MINUTES 

November 17, 2021 

1. OPEN MEETING  - The November 17, 2021, Bi-Monthly Fire District Meeting was opened by 

Chairman Jeffrey Richards at 5:21PM.   Those present:  Jeff Richards, Jeremy Labrecque, Alfred 

Buckley, Noreen Labrecque, April Busfield and Brian Bissonnette. 

 

2. APPROVE MINUTES -  September 15, 2021 – Motion was made by Jeremy and seconded by Al to 

approve the September 15, 2021, meeting minutes.   Motion unanimously carried in the 

affirmative as written.  

 

3. REPORT FROM OPERATOR – see information below 

 

4. WATER LINE REPLACEMENT UPDATE – 

 

1. Which bid to go with – The Board discussed all candidates listing pros and cons.  Motion was 

made by Jeff and seconded by Jeremy to hire Belknap Septic for the Water Line 

Replacement Project.  Motion unanimously carried in the affirmative.  

 

5. NEW BUSINESS –  

 

1. Water Leak – 186 Christian Hill – Resident has not fixed the problem since the plumber he 

hired has not gotten to him yet.   The leak is just outside of his foundation, so this needs to 

be addressed.   The Board will send a letter to the resident.  

2. Work on 2022 Budget – Board completed preliminary budgeting.    

3. Neptune maintenance agreement – Board reviewed the 1-year maintenance agreement of 

$650.00/yr.    On a motion by Jeremy and seconded by Alfred the board unanimously 

approved the agreement.   

6. OTHER BUSINESS – No action 
 
  
7. ADJOURN MEETING – Motion was made by Al and seconded by Jeremy to adjourn the 

November 17, 2021, Canaan Fire District #1 Bi-monthly meeting.   Chairman Jeff Richards 

adjourned the meeting at 6:11PM.   


